Acle St Edmund C of E Primary School

Newsletter



28 February 2020

Headteacher: Mr Paul Henery

Library visit

Year 1 and 2 went to visit Acle Library on Wednesday. The library manager, Tess, greeted us when we got there and showed us around the children's library. She had gathered some stories and non-fiction books linked to our current topic, Castles, so we could look through these while we were there. We also had the chance to look through and choose our own books.

We are so lucky to have our local library so close by and we really appreciate the close relationship we have with Tess and the staff there who are always so accommodating. Hopefully we will be able to visit again soon.





KS1 Cluster Multi skills

6 of our pupils, from Reception and KS1, took part in the cluster indoor athletics multi skills event yesterday. They had to complete a range of challenges involving jumping, running and throwing and in the end our team finished in bronze position.

Congratulations to *all* the children who took part, and a further congratulations to the children who received individual medals:

Ethan (Yr2) bronze, Caitlin (Rec) silver and Evie-Mae (Yr 1) gold.



Archant (EDP etc) Plant to Plate tokens

Don't forget we are still collecting these tokens, please see the attached letter with dates when bonus tokens will be published.

Class photographs

These have been rearranged to Thursday 5 March due to illness.

ATTENDANCE

Our target school attendance figure is 97% Our current figure is...

96.57%

SKIPPING WORKSHOPS

Skip2Bfit came in today to encourage all the children to keep fit through skipping, setting them the challenge of trying to do as many skips as they could in two minutes. They also gave advice to the children about keeping fit and healthy. We had a great day of skipping, finishing off with a whole school demonstration assembly in the hall.

In the next few weeks we will be setting some different skipping challenges for the children to do, giving them plenty of opportunities to practice during their break times outside.

The school has purchased a number of regular skipping ropes, for use at playtimes. If you would like to buy one of the special counting skipping ropes from Skip2Bfit, they will be on sale from the school office from today (for the next two weeks), priced at £5 each. There is an App available called 'Skip2bfit'.







Reception visit to the charity shop

Prior to half term, RW were learning about how they can take care of our world. They visited the local charity shop and learnt that the items sold by the charity are all recyclable and are re-useable. The children enjoyed dressing up in Miss Turner's clothes and shoes, back at school, as part of their role play activity. They also created opening signs and labels to go in the charity shop.







Parents' Evenings

Our Spring term Parents' Evenings will take place on Tuesday 10 March and Wednesday 11 March, with the Tuesday night being the later one. We would love to see all our parents attend these meetings so that we can discuss your child's achievements and progress and talk through any particular issues you may have. You can book your appointment online through Pupil Asset (either the App or through the web page <u>www.pupilasset.com</u>). This will go live on Monday, any problems please see Nicky in the school office.

Dates for your diary

Multisports Club KS2 Wed 4 Thu 5 Class photographs

Multisports Club KS1 Y1 & 2 Framlingham Castle trip Fri 6

Mon 9 **Defenders Club**

Tue 10 & Wed 11 Parents' eveninas

Acle St Edmund C of E Primary School Fletcher Way

Acle

NR13 3RQ



office@acleprimary.norfolk.sch.uk www.acleprimary.norfolk.sch.uk











